
 

PRESIDENT 

Matthew Banks 
matthew@buildmaster.co.nz  

C: 021 388 813 
 

SECRETARY 

Scott Kendall 
scott@randommail.co.nz  

 C: 021 273 8046 
 

 
  

 

OFFICIAL MEMO (22nd January 2021) 

 

21.5T Spec Touring Motor 
 

Following the 2020 NZRCA AGM and subsequent online voting, remit #31 from Hawkes Bay in relation to 21.5 Spec motor for EP On-
Road was passed and the NZRCA excecutive were charged with tendering the supply of motors. 

 
Proposed Rule: A7.1 

 
A7.1a Drivers can only use the specified 21.5 Brushless motor as selected by the NZRCA for that year. 

 
A7.1b The specified motor, to be chosen by NZRCA executive will be updated in a regular two yearly cycle using a tender process. 

 
A7.1c  The motor selected will be specified for a two ‘calendar’ year window . 

 
Tender invitations were put out in November 2020 and closed on 10th December.   

 

Based on the tenders received, the NZRCA executive have selected the R1 Wurks V16 BRCA Version (No Epoxy) – supplied Etched with 
NZRCA Logo as the spec motor.  The tendered price for this motor is $150.00 (subject to review by NZRCA as required) and will be 
available via Hubersport. http://www.Hubersport.co.nz/ 

 
Please be advised that the NZRCA executive unanimously voted that the control motor period would be as follows: 
 
(Rule as voted in A7.1c The motor selected will be specified for a two ‘calendar’ year window. 
The third year would act as a *crossover, when the newly specified motor would take effect, but the current motor could still be used. 
 
2021 = crossover year: 2020 rule being: ROAR/EFRA approved motors or R1 Wurks V16 BRCA Version can be used 
2022 – 2023: Only R1 Wurks V16 BRCA Version (NZRCA Etched) can be used 
Late 2023: Motors to be re-tendered 
2024 = crossover year: R1 Wurks V16 BRCA Version or new NZRCA approved tendered motor can be used 

 

Hubersport are in the process of importing stock from suppliers and will advise the NZRCA member purchasing process in due course.  As 
this information comes to hand, we will post this on the NZRCA Facebook page and Website.   

 

If you have any issues with the above, please contact one of the following: 

 Matthew Banks – matthew@buildmaster.co.nz – 021 388 813 

 Darryl Maslin – dmaslin@outlook.co.nz – 021 215 3397 

 

Kind regards 

 

2020 / 2021 NZRCA Executive 
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